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December 10, 2004

Mrs. Susan M. Hudson, Clerk

Vermont Public Service Board

112 State Street - Drawer 20


Montpelier, VT  05620-2701

Re:
Docket No. 6860 - Response to New Haven’s Motion for Oral Argument

Dear Mrs. Hudson:


The Department of Public Service (“DPS” or the “Department”) responds to the Town of New Haven’s recent motion for oral argument.


DPS disagrees with New Haven that 3 V.S.A. § 809(c) requires that legal argument be presented orally.  A party’s legal argument may be “heard” in writing.  


Moreover, the issue that New Haven cites as a reason for oral argument, the interpretation and application of FERC decisions it claims are relevant, is more suited for briefing than oral argument.  In fact, New Haven has already discussed the issues it raises concerning FERC in its initial brief. 


 At this stage, the Board should not require the additional effort by and expense to parties of another hearing.  The Board has held two dozen or more evidentiary hearings in this case and allowed a series of opportunities for briefing.


In the alternative, should the Board determine to convene oral argument, DPS strongly urges the Board to hold such argument after briefs have been filed.  The norm is that briefs precede oral argument.  Further, parties, including the Department, have organized themselves around the existing briefing schedule, which allows little if any flexibility for introducing an oral argument date with the consequent need for advance preparation.


Thank you for your attention.







Sincerely,







Aaron Adler







Special Counsel
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